




On Tue, May 13, 2025 at 10:26 PM Bobber Hall wrote:

We need to attach a list of all property owners within 500 feet of the parcel. I have started , 
but I can't get it done until tomorrow night. I think we should submit the application 
tomorrow so we can get on the next Board of Adjustment meeting, and submit the list of 
property owners on Thursday. Please edit the cover letter accordingly, I just wanted to have 
something to start with.

From: Bobber Hall <>
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2025 10:20 PM
To: Terry&Peggy Loveless <>; Kimberly Friese
<>
Subject: Letter of Intent

 Thank you for the opportunity to give our community members access to local American
roots music in such a beautiful natural setting. Having 4 generations together, enjoying 
live music in a wooded setting under the sky, is a great reminder of the things that 
connect us all to each other and our natural world that sustains all life. Peggy and Terry 
Loveless are looking forward to sharing their beautiful property to host music, and they 
support doing more events like this in the future.
   The event we are planning for this summer is inspired by the Mud River local music 
festival from 2 decades ago that started as a private party and blossomed into a 2 day 
outdoor event at Issac Walton League over a several years.
    We are having a small stage on a trailer and 1000 watt sound system powered by one 
small generator for mostly acoustic instrument music from 2 pm-10 pm. The event takes 
place in a secluded wooded area on an 18 acre parcel of land, with a 4 acre open field 
area for onsite parking. Guests are encouraged to bring what they need for hydration and 
food. There will be 2 licensed food vendor trucks and porta potties. We have many 
qualified volunteers to assist guests with parking and any other needs. We will have 
security and medical volunteers with experience in emergency first aid, crisis 
intervention, and state of Iowa approved verbal and physical de-escalation techniques.  
Based on our attendance of approximately 150 total guests last year, we anticipate a 
maximum peak attendance of 250 attendees.. The food trucks are self contained for 
wastewater. Signs directing guests to the parking area will be posted at the corner of 
Stewart Road and Riverfront Estates Road, and another sign at the property entrance on 
Riverfront Estate Road.  Secondary Roads Department stated last year that Riverfront 
Estates Road is not maintained by the county and they had no concerns regarding the 
access points to the property from that road.
      We would like to ask the Board of Adjustment to issue the permit for substantially 
the same use for a time period of up to 3 years at the Board’s discretion.      
        Thank-you for considering this application- Peggy and Terry Loveless, Kim Friese, 
and Robert Hall.
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